IEEE Student Branch Leadership Training Workshop (SBLTW) 2019 Report

IEEE Waseda University Student Branch Chair
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1) Abstract

Student Branch Leadership Training Workshop (SBLTW) 2019 sponsored by IEEE JC SAC was held from
May 25 to 26, 2019 at Nishi Waseda Campus of Waseda University. With the participation of Student Branch
(SB), which started a new activity this year, the event was held earlier than usual with the intention of making the
timing of exchanges as early as possible. A total of 48 SB members gathered from 23 universities in Japan listed in

Table 1.
Table 1 Participating university of IEEE SBLTW 2019
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The two-day schedule began with a poster session, where we could share what we have done with each other and
motivate ourselves for this year's activities. Also, through the leadership training by JC SAC chair Kajikawa and
the welcome reception, the exchange meeting by the SB of Waseda University, we were able to the deepen

connection with other university’s and were able to spend a very meaningful time.

2) First Day 14:20~14:30 : Greetings

At the beginning of this workshop, we did self-introduction and gave a commendation ceremony for the
Student Branch that celebrated the 10th anniversary of the establishment.

3) First Day 14:30~17:00 : Poster Session

Here, we shared the last year's activity reports of each university and the members' own research. We were able
to get a lot of learning from other university activities. In my opinion, SBs in the Kansai area were helpful because
they were actively working with nearby universities. Also, it was a good time for us to get feedback from students

who study the same field of research.



4) Second Day 9:20~10:20 : Leadership Training (by JC SAC Chair)

Leadership training was conducted by Professor Kajikawa. Here, we got some ideas and advice for carrying
out SB activities, and we presented a report on the activities of some SBs

The last of SBLTW was an exchange meeting by members of Waseda SB. We organized a workshop to think
about ideas for joint activities with other universities, grouped by common hobbies and research fields. There

were funny projects that made us laugh, and interesting projects related to ICT, and we had a good time.



